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I. The meeting was called to order at 1:05 PM.  Attendance was taken via sign-in sheet.
II. The first order of business was to approve the minutes from the March meeting. A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved. (Grove, Schaeffer)
III. The next order of business was to discuss recent developments on the topic of assessment.  Ambrose gave a presentation on the history of assessment on campus, covering the 4 major assessment plans that have been in place at ESC since 2006 and the shortcomings of each plan. She explained that the Institutional Portfolio for General Education Assessment is still in place, but the administrators who once developed and managed it are no longer in place.  Therefore, it might be necessary to begin considering whether we want to maintain this current, Seybert model of assessment, consider how to integrate course-level assessments into the departments, and to tie assessment to institutional effectiveness.  The suggestion was made that volunteers sign up to be part of an assessment committee that could meet over the summer to discuss our goals, existing models, and potential strategies.
IV. The next order of business was to address the bylaws amendment related to the standing committees.  Enough faculty signatures were collected to bring the amendment to the floor on all three campuses.  Two amendments to the amendment were suggested to reflect that: 1) The Curriculum Committee had already voted to allow students to vote on their committee; and 2) The terms for all chairs would be revised to reflect a 1 year term with the ability to serve no more than 4 consecutive terms.  However, since the other campuses are currently voting on the amendment in its original form, it was decided that we should vote on the existing language and attempt to make changes later.  Therefore, a motion was made to accept the amendment to the bylaws in its original form, was seconded, and approved by a majority of the Lee Campus Senate. The vote count was 21 for, 3 against, 14 abstaining. (Ransford, Grove)
V. Faculty duty days for the fall were discussed, with Weir proposing a potential workshop with a grant developer.  She solicited other ideas from the faculty for duty day ideas, to be submitted via email.

VI. The slate of candidates for Faculty Senate Officers was presented.  Candidates were:
Office of President: Laura Weir

Office of the Vice President: Don Ransford, Martin Tawil

Secretary: Elaine Schaeffer

Weir requested that we discuss whether early voting should be allowed, as well as voting by proxy.  Grove mentioned that Roberts’ Rules do allow for voting by proxy. Ransford expressed concern that early voters might not be aware of candidates who were added to the slate late.  Weir stated that both of these concerns would be addressed by the bylaws committee for next year’s election.  A motion was made to not accept early or proxy votes for this election, seconded, and approved by a majority of the Lee Campus Senate. (Ambrose, Grove)  Election results were tallied and those elected were:

Office of President: Laura Weir

Office of the Vice President: Don Ransford

Secretary: Elaine Schaeffer
VII. Having no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:05 PM


